
CITY OF CANBY

BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Virtual Meeting on March 8, 2022

Committee Members Present: Mindy Montecucco, Bruce Parker, Britt Ash, Russ Heinemann, Jeff

Springer, Cliff Ash.

Others Present: Jamie Stickel (Staff Liaison), Tyler Nizer (Staff Liaison), Greg Parker (City Council Liaison)

Call to Order:  6:32 pm by Mindy

Minutes of February 2022 Meeting: Approved

Public Comment: None

New Business:

● Welcome Tyler Nizer, new Econ. Dev. & Tourism Coord. Tyler is working on upcoming events in

Canby.

● Grants: Jamie will continue to manage the Nat’l Park Service grant application. Bruce will discuss

the ODOT Community Paths grant w/ Barry from Parks and Rec.

● Update from Greg:

o Sidewalks to be put in on Ivy, between 99E and 13th. Greg to forward architectural

renderings.

o Quiet zones will likely be completed in April.

o 99E to be repaved this summer.

o Civic meetings will have a remote option, even when they’re in-person. This will allow

greater accessibility, and will make it easier to bring in experts.

o The project to connect the 99E Logging Road bridge to the sidewalks below will be among

the projects to go before the Urban Renewal Committee on 3/16.

o The TSP will be updated by the end of the year. As suggested by Bruce, Greg to check

whether the connection from the Logging Road to the downtown center is included.

Old Business:

● Traverso: RE the 4/12 meeting (at 6:30 PM, City Hall) with Dan Miller (NPS) and Traverso

stakeholders, Jamie reports that she and Tyler, Scott Archer, Police Chief Tro, Jerry Nalzene, and

the city attorney will attend/were invited. Postcard invitations will be mailed to neighbor



stakeholders, and Jamie will call them to provide more details about the meeting. Our Bike and

Ped committee, City Council members, and Barry from Parks and Rec are invited. Jamie will

forward the agenda to us.

● Etiquette signage for Logging Road: Per Bruce, he and Barry (Parks and Rec) will present the

signage language to Jerry Nalzene (Public Works) and go from there to have the signs made.

● Sidewalks and Safe Routes to School: Cliff advocates for completion of S. Ivy Project. He also sees

Township improvements as needing to be prioritized, especially the sidewalks east of Pine. He

suggests speed hump style crosswalks. Greg suggested a meeting with himself, Mindy, Tyler, Cliff,

and Jerry Nalzene to review this.

● Outreach update from Britt: Committee members should continue to post items to our Facebook

page, even if they are relevant “human interest” type postings, to increase traffic on our page.

Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm. Next meeting is 6:30 pm on April 12, 2022 at City Hall (Traverso

neighbor stakeholders and Nat’l Park Service).


